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Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association Meeting – January 24, 2017 
Convened:  7:15 p.m.     Adjourned:  8:20 p.m.     43 attendees 

 
Meeting chaired by TGHNA President, Barbara Gilchrist (president@towergroveheights.com) 

 
• Opening of meeting and welcome 

 
o Newcomer recognition  

Several first-time attendees were recognized.  Welcome to all!   
 

o Introduction of 2017 TGHNA Board 
President-Elect:  Vicky Dean (president-elect@towergroveheights.com) 
Past-President:  Stephen Gregali (past-president@towergroveheights.com) 
Membership Secretary:  Jean Iezzi (membership@towergroveheights.com)  
Treasurer:  Rick Stein (treasurer@towergroveheights.com) 
Secretary:  Debra Knox Deiermann (secretary@towergroveheights.com) 

  
• Neighborhood business/announcements 

 
o 15th Ward Aldermanic Report  
 In Alderwoman Green’s absence, President Gilchrist reported: Ward Business/Constituent Service:  

the striping that was recently applied to Gustine is coming up and will be repaired when 
temperatures allow.  One of the Gustine intersections is not finished.  

 Board of Aldermen Business:  The half-cent sales tax initiative stalled in committee and probably 
won’t be on the upcoming ballot.  
 

o SLMPD 2nd District Liaison Officer, Ed Slade  (edslade@slmpd.org)   (see attachment) 
 The number of robberies has crept up over the last week or two.   
 Be cognizant of your surroundings while walking in the neighborhood, and when exiting your vehicle.  

If you notice suspicious individuals near where you park, drive around the block until they have 
moved on.  Avoid sitting in your vehicle checking your phone for long periods of time. 

 Would-be robbers often knock on doors to check if anyone is at home before breaking in so don’t 
ignore knocking.  If you don’t feel safe opening the door, inquire through the door what the knocker 
is seeking. 

 In response to a question about the difference between gunshots and fireworks, Officer Slade said 
that a trained ear is about one of the only ways of differentiating the two.  Best to call it in if you are 
not sure.  SLMPD is more likely to follow up when there are multiple calls for the same incident.    

 Reported that our area is deprived of much needed tax revenue when residents cross state lines to 
renew their license plates. Please notify him when you notice this happening.  He also asks that we 
notify him of any vehicles without plates that are continuously parked on public property in the 
neighborhood. 

 Permits are required for construction waste/debris dumpsters.  Contact him if you know of expired 
permits that are still being used. 

 SLMPD will conduct a Safety Workshop at Bishop DuBourg High School on March 11. There will be 
vendors there to answer questions about their products/services. (see attachment)  
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o 100 Neediest Cases Report (2016)  
 Chair Ellen Wilson was not in attendance but the following information was conveyed in her absence:   

“We had presents for all family members, about $240 per family in various gift cards and about $950 
per family in utilities.” In all, about $2,260 was raised.  Many thanks to all who contributed! 
 

o Safety Committee  
 A new TGH safety committee was formed in November. Stephen Gregali is working on setting up the 

first meeting. Everyone who signed up for the committee will receive an email about the meeting 
time and location. 

 
o Social Committee 
 Chair Vicky Dean was not in attendance, but it was announced that committee meeting is scheduled. 
 Heights Nights will begin in March. 

 
o Block Captain Report  
 Debra Knox Deiermann reported on the first Block Captain meeting of 2017.  (see attachment) 

 
o Treasurer Report 
 Treasurer Rick Stein provided the annual 2016 Financial Statement (see attachment).  As noted, the 

total contribution amounts for 100 Neediest Cases were higher than reflected in Ellen Wilson’s report 
because she did not have the final tabulations. 

 
• Featured Speakers 

o Mark Abbott, SLACO Board Member 
 Mark introduced himself as TGHNA’s representative on the St. Louis Association of Community 

Organizations board.  He has lived on 3600 Hartford since 1988.  He teaches at Harris-Stowe 
State University and is a historian by training. Presently, he is preparing a paper on the Tower 
Grove South and Tower Grove Heights neighborhoods. 

 He reported that SLACO is involved with Proposition NS which will be on the ballot in April.  This 
proposed ordinance would generate monies to stabilize a number of vacant Land Reutilization 
Authority (LRA) buildings each year. http://www.slaco-mo.org/vacancy.html  

 It was noted that Proposition NS is a ballot issue about which the Association does not take a 
position. The presentation was for informational purposes only and members were encouraged 
to become educated about the issue before voting. 

 
o Nancy Thompson 

 Nancy is the retired Executive Director of SLACO.  She is presently involved with the “New 
Partners for Smart Growth” conference.  This three-day conference will include over 80 plenary 
keynotes, implementation sessions, breakouts, workshops and networking opportunities for 
participants.  For more info: www.newpartners.org.  (see attachments) 
 

• New/Old Business/Announcements 
o President Gilchrist announced that during her tenure she would like to focus on neighborhood safety and 

outreach, especially to our neighbors who rent as well as families with young children.  
o Roosevelt High School Community Council has a mission to build relationships with students, 

stakeholders, and the community through education and mutual engagement and to provide a 
connection between the school and surrounding neighborhoods.  (see attachment)  

o Tower Grove Park is in the process of creating a 20-30 year plan. For more information: 
http://www.towergrovepark.org/images/2017/masterplan.pdf  

o There will be a mayoral and aldermanic candidate forum sponsored by the 15th Ward Democrats at 
Carpenter Branch Library on January 26. 
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o St. Louis Mid-City La Leche meetings are held in the neighborhood.  For more info: www.lllst.org (see 
attachment) 

o Longtime resident, Tricia Heliker, was acknowledged for her years of service to the neighborhood, most 
recently as the TGHNA Membership Secretary.  She was presented with a gift card to honor her service.  
Many thanks, Tricia!  

o A resident who works for the Forestry Division of the City reminded us not to remove or plant trees in 
tree-lawns. Any issues with trees in the tree-lawn should be directed to the Citizens Service Bureau.  CSB 
can schedule a certified arborist to examine the tree.  There are procedures to apply for a no-cost permit 
to work on city trees. 

 
• Adjournment 

 
Respectfully submitted,  
 
Debra Knox Deiermann 
secretary@towergroveheights.com  
www.towergroveheights.com 

 

Tower Grove Heights Neighborhood Association values and seeks a diverse membership.  The TGHNA Board recognizes and values the importance of diversity. 
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